Minutes
Peachland PAC Meeting
Date: Sept 17th, 2021 - 8:49am | Meeting called to order by: René Fulford 
Meeting adjourned 10:37am
June Minutes Motion to Approve: René Fulford, 1st: Emma Webber 2nd: Melissa Grant, All in Favour
In Attendance
René Fulford – President 				Parents 
Emma Webber – Vice President			Leath Strench			Elya Sunduk
Nicole Labrecque - Treasurer sends regrets		Rose Prexler			Frances Smith
Aimee Maillet – Secretary				Melissa Grant					
Wendy Briggs –Principal 				Dauna Hill			
Moyra Baxter – School Trustee		             Kim Letcher
			
Welcome to PAC
Welcome all parents!   The new Executive is René Fulford as President, Emma Webber as Vice President, Nicole Labrecque as Treasurer and Aimee Maillet as Secretary.  Leath Strench will continue to be involved as Past-President.  
A PAC parent info sheet was sent out to promote involvement and knowledge in all the wonderful things PAC does.  
Unfortunately, due to Covid restrictions, we will unable to host the back-to-school BBQ.  We are hopeful that something can take place in the spring.  
We are thrilled to welcome Wendy Briggs as Principal of Peachland Elementary!

Gaming Grant 
Every year we make an application to the gaming commission and receive funds based on enrollment.  Last year we received over $3,000. The funds purchase extra-curricular items such as sport equipment. 
There are still unknowns if we will receive the same type of donations as previous years.  We will find out more in the upcoming months.  


COBSS- Central Okanagan Bursary Scholarship Society
We received a thank you note from the previous COBSS recipient. 
We will need to vote on allocating $500 to the foundation to go toward supporting post-secondary education for a graduating student at Mount Boucherie High School that was previously a student of Peachland Elementary.
Rene Fulford made a motion to approve $ 500 for the COBSS bursary for 2021-2022
First: Emma Webber
Second: Rose Prexler
All in favour

 
Terry Fox Run
Next week students will be raising money for the Terry Fox run.  On Monday students are invited to bring in coins.  Monday - nickels, Tuesday - dimes, Wednesday - quarters, Thursdays - loonies, Friday - twoonies. 
Unfortunately, community policing will be unable to help us with the Terry Fox Run.  We will need parent volunteers to help out with safety points along the run route.   The run begins at 12:30pm.  


Jump Rope For Heart
Last year we did Jump Rope for Heart in May and it was enjoyed immensely.   We will continue to hold this event in the spring. Last year donations were made online and we raised 2, 853$. With the 10% kick back we received, the school has been given a cheque for $256.90.  This school year we are scheduling our Jump Rope of Heart for May 5th, 2022.


Volunteers
We need volunteers! Several volunteering opportunities to support the school are available, such as Hot Lunch, Treat Days, Special Days, Carnival and much more.  Having coordinators and committees to oversee some initiatives/ activities would be immensely helpful.  Please reach out and let us know how you can help.  Upcoming potential Carnival days are May 26th or June 2nd.  

Hot Lunch Report
We are so pleased to offer Hot Lunch at our school again this year!  This is a huge fundraiser for our school.  We are looking at beginning mid-October. Once we have gotten our Hot Lunch Volunteer Teams together, we can proceed.  If we have enough volunteers, we can provide Hot Lunch once a week.  
Dauna Hill has reached out to several restaurants and found alterative locations that can provide Hot Lunch to our school, such as McDonalds, Subway, A&W, Basil Leaf, Sushi, Cibo & Vines, Oh Natural (home based business).  
Treasurer’s Report
Several years ago, PAC applied and was awarded a grant of $105, 000 to build a new playground at Peachland Elementary School.  The total cost of the playground was $175,000.  We had a remaining bill $61, 000.  We pay $9,255.93 down a year.  We have three years left to pay it off.
Last September the General Account balance was at $4,757.43.  Being a non- fundraising year, we did quite well and closed off in June at $ 9, 661.63. 
Documentation provided



Fundraising 
Dauna Hill asked what we can do to help fundraise for the Quinn family.  A painting was donated, that can be auctioned off.  Due to covid restrictions we are unable to have a large gathering.  Wendy Briggs suggested we have an online PAC Fundraiser for an auction.  
Ideas for other Fall fundraisers were pumpkins.  

Trustee’s Report
Moira Baxter celebrates all the wonderful the things we are doing at the school to promote community! 
Central Okanagan is the fourth fastest growing area, which is putting a strain on current school capacity.  
  
Moira strongly suggests that we have a COPAC member attend meetings once a month.  We need parent involvement and voice to advise on the happenings in the district and programs within the schools.  Parents are able to log on and listen from home to remain informed. 

Principal’s Report
Wendy Briggs shared that this year the district’s message is HOPE.  We want to build community; trust and the feeling that we are in this all together.  Hopes keeps us going through difficult times.  

They are listening to students’ voices and input for activities and school events.  The students have come together and brainstormed ideas of what their hopes are for the year.  They are also tapping into teacher’s passions to enhance experiences at school through music and arts.  

Startup enrolment is almost at capacity.  There is little room for new additions.  

There is an increase in the learning assistants time to help hit student learning targets.  

FSA- is an assessment which will be done shortly in Grade 4.  It provides valuable information for the school on reading, writing and math.

Volunteers are welcome back in the school this year.  They are encouraging that parent volunteers are vaccinated.  Volunteers must do a daily health check, wear a mask, hand sanitize and sign in at the front.  



Next Meeting Date
October 15th, 2021
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